ACRL/NJLA User Education Committee and VALE Shared Information Literacy Committee
September 14, 2012
UMDNJ, Stratford and Newark
Via Videoconference

In attendance: Heather Dalal, Michelle Martin, Leslie Murtha, John Oliver, Lisa Price, Miriam Mynarski (Stratford)
Nancy Becker,  Leslin Charles, Ma Lei Hsiesh Nicholas Jackson, Susan O’Connor, Lisa Price Lynee Richel, Amanda Piekart, Bobbie Tipton (Newark)
Welcome and introductions: Via videoconferencing, we welcomed all and introduced ourselves at the  two locations.
Approval of minutes: The minutes from August 9, 2012 meeting were approved.
VALE Executive Committee Update Michelle Martin reported that the Executive committee had not had a meeting yet, and the date was scheduled for September 21, 2012 at Felician College, following the members council meeting.  

VALE SIL Committee Update Leslin  Charles reported on goals for 2013, including offering a summer workshop in July on curriculum mapping, if there are no other proposals.
NJLA User Education Committee Update – no update as per Ma Lei Hsiesh. 
VALE Conference – reminder of the deadline for submitting proposals for workshops and poster sessions.  The  following committee members shared what they were planning to submit to the Vale Conference

· Lynee Richel. Poster  Using Storyboards to Design Library Instruction Screencasts
· Bonnie Fong – Determining the Most Appropriate Type(s) of Assessment in Library Instruction
· Leslie Murtha, Atlantic Cape Community College: Scaffolding Information Literacy for the Online Student

· Megan Dempsey, Raritan Valley Community College

· Easy and Effective Classroom Management for Everyone
· Poster The Value of Learning Objectives for Librarians and Users

· Ma Lei Hsieh  Student Learning of Information Literacy Skills Under Three Pedagogies
 Subcommittee: Reaching out to MLIS Program Institutions:
Nancy Becker, Heather Dalal, Nicholas Jackson, Leslie Murtha, Lynee Richel, and Katherine Wiggins

The subcommittee shared their findings from the literature review that the library resource instruction was the single most important component of getting hired and it wasn’t being taught regularly.  Some members wanted to go to LIS schools and get active with the students suggesting they take the user education courses.  It was decided that was too many steps ahead.  So, the subcommittee decided to have a panel at the Vale Conference with a recent graduate, instruction librarians, a Library school faculty member, and a hiring manager. 

New Business: VALE 2012 Strategic Planning Committee Question
The group went through the questions posed by the Executive Committee and answers with Leslin Charles to report back the responses to the Executive Committee.

There was some discussion on offering workshops at different libraries, starting possibly at Rider University or TCNJ on resources instruction.  Also, Lynee and Heather will give their workshop on Writing Performance Objectives and Developing Assessments again this year. 

Respectfully submitted


Michelle Martin, Recorder.
